

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
  w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> December

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

We made it! What a busy and eventful term, full of joyful learning and amazing events. Over the last few weeks the children have treated us all to five fabulous shows; the Nativities by Nursery, Reception, Years 1 & 2 and the Christmas Carol concert by all the children in Years 3-6. As ever they were brilliant and I would like to thank them and of course the staff for their continued hard work and dedication. We are blessed to have such wonderful teachers and support staff. In addition I would like to thank Father Michael for accommodating us in Church, it really seemed to work well and of course to all our parents and carers who support us so wholeheartedly in such big numbers.

## Parent Pay

In the New Year we will be moving to a new online payment system called Parent Pay. We have so far resisted because of the cost but moving forward it will be so much more beneficial to everyone concerned. Your child will have a separate letter in an envelope tonight with more details and passwords.

## **Dinner Money**

Dinner money next term will be £53.75 or £10.75 per week. Parent Pay will be available in January but it can also be paid as usual through the office.

Finally I would like to wish you all a very holy and happy Christmas. I look forward to seeing you all in the New Year when we return to school on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> January 2018 at 8.55am. Thank you as ever for all your amazing support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





